Operations report 4-9-2021


· We have two more Commercial businesses to finish up with Backflow Cross connection surveys.
· Jason Wessling will be here May 7th to put the new valves in the PRV by Brad Snows, we have all valves located and cleaned out so we can shut water off when Jason gets here.
· Working on new water line install at wastewater treatment plant when time allows.
· This past week worked a couple days on locating and digging off man hole lids looking for I and I (inflow and infiltration). We found one real bad manhole and a lot of water coming out of resort. Still a little too much snow to be poking around in the resort.
· Jim Alt and I have made a lot of headway on the IAMGIS mapping. Thanks Jim.
· Tim passed his “D” wastewater exam and is now signed up to take his “D” water.
· Christen Fellowship church unthawed on Easter morning. Amen
· Dog bar and grill has been having sewer troubles and on 4-6-21 we did all the investigating we could do and believe there sewer line is froze just in front of their building. They had a small leak inside the building several weeks back, and the low flow and frozen ground in front is what caused the line to freeze.
· I have sent all documents to Nella (insurance lady) that shows we issued a P O for the roof and she was good with that information. I do not have a positive start date for Drury Bro’s.
· Equipment is serviced and were ready to start putting in meters as weather allows. 
· Master Meter reps will be here 14th and 15th for training for using the new meter reading system. Steve Sloan will be here as well from Winnwater along with Hayden our IT guy.
· Tim and Glenn will attend CRWA annual conference 19th- 22nd of this month.
· All sampling complete and went to the lab this Wednesday no results back as of yet.
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